
Cullowhee Planning Council 

Minutes 
January 9, 2017 

6:00 p.m. 

Conference Room 101A-Camp Building, WCU 

Members Present Absent Members 

Rick Bennett 
X 

Myrtle 
Schrader 

Scott Baker X Joel Setzer 

Jack Debnam X Mike Wade 

**Myrtle Schrader was present via phone call 

Present Absent Members 

X 
Jim Lewis 

X 

X Mike Byers 

Present Absent 

X 

X 

Others Present 

Michael Poston 
John Jeleniewski 
Shelby Cook 

Additions to Agenda 

Chairman Scott Baker approved the agenda with no changes or additions. 

Approval of the Minutes 

Jack Debnam made a motion to approve the minutes from September 12, 2016. Rick Bennet 
seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 

Public Comment 

There were no public comments. 

Planning Updates 

At a regular Board of Commissioners meeting on January 9th, commissioners voted 
unanimously to appoint WCU as an ex officio member to the Cullowhee Planning Council; this 
member is to be selected by the Chancellor. Mike Byers, Vice Chancellor for Administration and 
Finance, is currently filling this membership. 

The Planning Department has received a zoning application for a use-by-right project on 
a strip of commercial property on Speedwell Acres Road. The intent is multi-family housing. 
According to the ordinance, the Cullowhee Planning Council does have some review capabilities 
with an Architectural Review Committee. This project meets the bedroom requirement to go 
before the Jackson County Planning Board, which will take place in February. 

The Cullowhee bridge replacement is scheduled to finish on November 15 th, 2018. They 

currently have one lane tom down. 

The Ledbetter Road connector project is in design phase, but a projected finish date is still 
in question. It is designed to give a relief valve to the large volume of traffic and aid pedestrian 
safety on a segment of Ledbetter Road by connecting Ledbetter Road to Monteith Gap. 

There is more work being done on Highway 107, toward Cashiers, which picks up at East 
Laport. There won't be specified bike lanes, but the shoulder will be made wide to accommodate 
bikers if they choose that route. 

The Planning Department held community meetings all over the county in December for 

the Jackson County Comprehensive Land Use Plan first draft, which can still be found online at 
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